
 
 

Borough of Wildwood Crest 
Creative Arts Council 

Meeting Minutes September 12, 2023 
 
 

 
Call to Order: Chairperson Linda Ennis called the meeting to order at 4pm on Tuesday April 4  
                          Pledge of Allegiance and announcement of the emergency exits. 
 
Attendance: Linda Ennis, Patti MacQueen, Carmen Cusella, 
                        Keri Mikulski, Colleen Archer. Borough Administrator Constance Mahon and  
                        Recreation Director, Frank Basile and Nick Holland from Recreation Department. 
 
Minutes:  No minutes as there wasn’t a meeting in August. 
 
Correspondence: None 
 
Business:      Discussion began with the creation of a Holiday event to be held at the Crest Arts  
                       Pavilion in December 2023.  The team chose Sunday December 10 mid-day.  The  
                       community will be invited to decorate their own twenty- inch tree and have them   
                        on display at the CAP for the public to view. Nick Holland will order the trees and 
                        ornaments to be decorated by the families involved.  The meeting continued with 
                        Frank Basile addressing the team with how hard the CAP staff worked over the 
                        summer to have local artists show their pieces.  He asked all to remain positive 
                        as the building has been a great success. The team continued conversation  
                        regarding membership.  Borough Administrator Mahon advised the group that 
                        all members must participate in seventy-five percent of the meetings or they 
                        will be asked to leave.  Finally the team chose to make four events a year at 
                         the CAP for the public to attend: spring art contest, summer create in the crest 
                         event, back to school event for the fall, and a holiday family event. Connie 
                         reminded one and all that the Borough was granted the Open Spaces funds 
                        for external work on the CAP, so the project will continue come winter. 
 
Public Comment:  
 
Next Meeting: Tuesday November 7, 2023 in Borough Hall Court Room. 
 
Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 5:15pm                        


